The Public Library of New London Board of Trustees Meeting
August 20, 2024 
Present: Gordon Angell, Madhu Gupta, Daneen Roth. Via Zoom: Habibah Abdul-Hakeem, Nick Fischer, Elizabeth Garcia Gonzales. Potential Board Members: Debbie Furgueson, Scott Garbini, Nicole Thomas

Board President Daneen Roth called the meeting to order at 4:10 p.m.
The Board welcomed the prospective members in attendance.
Nick Fischer moved that the minutes of the June 18, 2024 meeting be accepted as submitted. Gordon Angell seconded the motion, which passed unanimously.
Executive Director Madhu Gupta highlighted the Library’s successful summer programs and activities. She noted that the bathroom renovations are now complete, including the conversion of the bathroom in the adult reading room now being ADA compliant.
[bookmark: _GoBack]Executive Director Gupta presented the question of installing a 98” touch screen versus an 86” screen in the current technology renovation in the Community Room. Grant funding will cover the cost of the smaller screen, but a Board member has advocated for the larger screen for better presentation of film programs. The larger screen is more expensive, heavier, and will take more labor to install. The question was raised about how many years the screen warranty covers. Nick Fischer moved to accept the cost of the larger screen contingent on its warranty and the experience of other libraries with the larger size screen. Elizabeth Garcia Gonsales seconded the motion, which passed unanimously. Executive Director Gupta will investigate the warranty provisions and email the Board for further approval. 
The Board moved into Executive Session at 4:45 p.m. to discuss the potential new members and to evaluate the Executive Director’s performance and salary. The Board returned from Executive Session at 4:50 p.m. 
Nick Fischer moved to adjourn and Elizabeth Garcia Gonzales seconded the motion. The meeting was adjourned at 4:54 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,
Daneen Roth, Acting Secretary
